
 

 

 

 



323 Dickinson Street
SpringÞ eld, MA 01108

(413) 733-5823

Website: holynamespringÞ eldma.org 

Sunday Masses
Saturday 4:30 pm
Sunday 8:30 am
 10:30 am (Family Mass)
 12:30 pm (Spanish Mass)

Daily Mass: 8:15 am
Saturday 8:15 am Miraculous Medal
         Novena Mass

Holy Day Masses: 8:15 am & 5:30 pm English
 7:00 pm Spanish
 
Anyone age 7 or older who has not received First Holy 
Communion is asked to register for preparation by 
calling the Religious Education Offi  ce at 413-733-5823

Sacrament of Baptism
Please call 733-5823 for contact name and phone number.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
Tuesdays, 1:00-5:00 pm

Sacrament of ConÞ rmation
Celebrated in 9th grade as part of our Religious Education 
program. Adult classes are also available. Contact Religious 
Education offi  ce at 413-733-5823

Confession
Saturdays 3:30pm - 4:15 pm and by appointment

Sacrament of the Sick
Please contact the Parish Offi  ce for those who may need to be 
anointed. 

Sacrament of Marriage
Please make arrangements at least 6 months in advance.

Vocations to the Priesthood
If you are exploring a vocation to priesthood or religious life 
you are invited to contact Fr. Jonathan Reardon 413-248-
7034.

June 9, 2024

Parish Mission Statement:

�We at Holy Name Parish, through the empowering spirit 
of Jesus Christ, strive to build a faith-Þ lled community 
through prayer, action, and outreach to all.�

We Welcome New Parishioners!!
Interested in joining our parish community?
New parishioners are most welcome.  There are welcome 
cards by the parking lot exit door or obtain one from the 
priest.  Just Þ ll one out and a new parishioner packet will 
be sent to you.  For more information call 733-5823.
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Staff and Volunteers of 

Holy Name Parish 
733-5823 

 

Rev. John Chrysostom                                         Ext. 124 
Tibakunirwa - Pastor  
j.tibakunirwa@diospringfield.org 
 

Rev. Alexander Asamoah 
Parochial Vicar                                                                 Ext. 114 
a.asamoah@diospringfield.org 
 

Rev. Sinh Trinh                                                      Ext. 112 
Priest in Residence 
 

Ann Fabrycki                 Ext. 113 
Parish Secretary 
annfholyname@gmail.com 
 

Prayer Line:  733-5823                         Ext. 113 
 

Deacon John Vennard 
Deacon Michael Hodges  
Deacon Adalberto Santiago-Martinez 
 

Sister Leila Sullivan                                               Ext. 123 
Pastoral Minister 
leilasholyname@gmail.com 
       

Sister Caritina Olmos                                            Ext. 130 
Latino Ministry 
 

Marta Pinero                                                     Ext. 132 
Latino Community Liaison 
 

John Moalli and Marta Pinero                               Ext. 131 
Religious Education 
 

Karen McMahon             Ext. 128 
Bookkeeper   
 

Jorge Lopez                          
Director of Campus Maintenance 
 

Diego Bonilla 
Assistant 
 

Gloria Lopez                       
Housekeeper 
 

John Lynch                                                           734-7113 
Social Center Manager 
 

Joshua Facemyer                                    
Website Manager 
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Saturday, June 8                        
4:30           Arthur Duteau (14th 
                   Anniversary) 
     By his wife Marjorie 
Sunday, June 9 
8:30           Gaetano Mancuso 
   By his Wife    
10:30         Filippo Ieraci 
   By the Family               
12:30         Jose Rafael Rodriguez Estevez 
Monday, June 10 
8:15           Rose and Wesley Cotter 
  By the Family      
Tuesday, June 11 
8:15           Tuong Nguyen 
  By the Family      
Wednesday, June 12 
8:15           Vera Murphy 

By the Family 
Thursday, June 13 
8:15         In Thanksgiving to the Holy  
                    Spirit 
Friday, June 14 
8:15           All Souls 
                       By Lien Nguyen 
Saturday, June 15 
8:15           Intentions of Mark Connor on                       
                   his Birthday 
   By Francisca Wamalwa 
4:30           Craig King (2nd Anniversary) 
                        By his wife Donna and Family 
Sunday, June 16 
8:30            Ann Gosselin (5th Anniversary) 
                        By the Family  
10:30          Intentions of Sareena Martin  
                    on her 8th Birthday 
   By her Grandparents 
12:30          Javier Agosto and Luis Valdez  
   By the Family 
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WORSHIP 
 

  

From Your Pastor 
Last Sunday on the Solemnity of the Most Precious Body and Blood of Christ, we at Holy Name Catholic 

Church were graced with the presence of our Shepherd Right Reverend Bishop William D. Byrne in view of 

administering the Sacrament of Confirmation for our Catechumens of the Class of 2023-2024. Shortly before he 

did that, he addressed me as follows and I quote directly," Father John, if I choose you to be a Pastor of Holy 

Name Church, will you accept? ". In attendance were Deacon John Vennard, Deacon Michael Hodges, Deacon 

Adalberto Santiago-Martinez, Deacon John Leary the Master of Ceremonies for the Bishop and his wife Donna, 

Sister Caritina Olmos of the Congregation of Our lady of Perpetual Help, and Sister Leila Sullivan of the 

Congregation of the Sisters of Saint Joseph. Looking at him intently, this was my response: Yes, My Lordship, I 

accept with God's help and the support of the people of God here. He proceeded, from this day, you are the 

PASTOR of Holy Name Church. I responded may God receive the honor and praise as I serve His people in this 

role.Vesting in the Sacristy we did the procession to the Church. Having kissed the Altar, I said a word of 

Welcome to the Bishop and the people present. Immediately after this the Bishop greeted us and announced to 

the people present he is naming me Pastor of Holy Name Church. Spiritual joy and emotion set in on account of 

this elevation from having been Administrator to now being PASTOR. After this announcement Mass 

progressed. 

Beloved in retrospect I arrived in this Parish last Year on the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

06/16/2023. Our Bishop of the Catholic Diocese of Springfield appointed me Administrator of Holy Name 

Church on 07/01/2023. I hasten to thank every one of you for forming me this far to be the Priest following in 

the footsteps of our Lord. May the Lord bless you always individually and corporately. The work to build our 

Parish is immense. I appeal and prayerfully request everyone's active involvement and active participation in the 

growth of this Church. Doing this together we will be doing the will of the Father with passion and particularly 

so doing it reverently for the salvation of all.  
  

Please join the clergy, staff and volunteers at the Holy Name Rectory in 

congratulating Fr. John on this joyous and momentous occasion!!  The installation 

date, time and details will be officially announced once everything has been 

finalized.  
 

Blessings and congratulations to all of the Confirmandi 

who received the sacrament of Confirmation 

at the special mass celebrated by the Most Rev. William D. Byrne 
last Sunday evening at Holy Name Church. 

 

Eucharistic Adoration:  Tuesdays, 1-5p.m., Chaplet prayed at 3p.m., Rosary at 4:30p.m. 

followed by Benediction.  Thank you for your kindness in making sure there is always someone here 
in church during Adoration time.  

 

On the first Saturday of every month, the Blue Army group follows the 8:15a.m. Mass with a 
rosary, meditation on the mysteries and confession until approximately 10:30a.m.  Everyone is 
invited to stay after Mass to take part. 
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Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time -- June 9, 2024 
“Here are my mother and my brothers.” Embrace being a part of Christ’s family and consider serving His 
people as a priest or religious brother or sister. Talk to your priest or reach out to the Vocation Office at 413-

248-7034 or via email: vocations@diospringfield.org. 
 

Bishop William Byrne will visit our Parish on July 14th, 2024. For this day, we must present to the 

Bishop a report that talks about our Parish. Therefore, we do not want to prepare this report without your 
opinion. That is why we have prepared a survey, so each of you can share your opinion and have the 
opportunity to be part of this report. Here is a link to a web page where you can enter the survey and answer 
the questions. You will not be asked for any personal information. And it is very important that all of you take 
part in this survey. So that when we are preparing this report, not only will the Bishop be informed of what we 
who work for the Church think of the needs of our Parish, but your voices will also be heard by him as well. 
Please follow these steps to access the survey: 
 

- Open your cell phone and open your camera on pictures mode. point it at this barcode:  

                                            
- Your phone will track the code and present you with a link to click that will take you to the survey 
automatically. Proceed to answer the survey questions. 
- At the end of the survey, do not forget to press SEND to ensure your answers are in.  
- Only for those who do not have cell phone or internet access, we can we provide you with survey on paper. 
Please see Sister Leila to obtain one.                         

 

Thank you all for your participation! 
 

An FYI, when trying to reach a priest in an emergency situation to administer the Sacrament 

of the Sick for someone in the hospital – if a parish priest isn’t immediately available and time is 
critical, there should be a Chaplain available 24/7 at each of the area hospitals. 

 

SERVICE 
 

      LOAVES AND FISHES         

On the first Monday of every month, members of our parish are cooking and bringing American 

Chop Suey to South Congregational Church to serve the hungry of our city.  If you can help with 
the cooking, please call Ann at the rectory, 733-5823.  You may use your own recipe.  Meals can be 
dropped off between 4:15 and 4:30p.m., or you are invited to stay and help serve.  You’ll find plenty 
of safe parking right in the church parking lot.  

 

Committee and Commission Meetings for 2024 
Finance Committee –meets on the first Thursday of the month at 6:00p.m. at the rectory  

Pastoral Council – meets on the fourth Sunday of the month at (New time - 3:00p.m.) at the rectory   

Spiritual Life Commission*** – meets on the second Wednesday of the month at 4:00p.m. at the 

rectory 

Note:  Schedule is suspended for the summer months of July and August. 
 

0907 – Page 5 

mailto:email@address.com


 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
 

 

   Collections and Mail-ins for May 25 & 26, 2024 is $6,097.99 
Special Collections for June are: 

St. Michael’s Academy - June 2nd;   

Air Conditioning and Peter’s Pence - June 9th 

A special note about foreign currency and coin – Unfortunately the bank cannot accept it, so please 

hold on to it for your personal use. 
 

   

(Food is donated to the Open Pantry) 

Needed Most is Oatmeal, Macaroni & Cheese, Spaghetti Sauce, 

 Canned Meat, Canned Vegetables and Peanut Butter 

Again, a reminder to please not bring any fresh fruit, vegetables or cheese, etc.  We can’t accept anything that 
needs refrigeration!   Also, please no expired foods.  If they are too old for you to eat, they are too old to 

donate – just toss!  Thank you for your understanding and generosity. 
 

COMUNIDAD HISPANA 
 

Como ya le hemos mecionado, El Obispo William Byrne, visitará nuestra Parroquia el proximo14 de 
Julio. Para éste día, debemos presentarle al Obispo un reporte que le hable de nuestra Comunidad 
Hispana y la gran necesidad que temenos de un Sacerdote Hispano. Por lo tanto, no queremos 
preparar este reporte sin contar con su opinión. Es por esa razón que hemos preparado una 
encuesta, Así cada uno de ustedes tengan la oportunidad de ser parte de este reporte. He aquí un 
enlace para entrar a una pagina web donde puede entrar a la encuesta y contestar las preguntas. No 
se le pedirá ninguna información personal. Y es muy importante que todos ustedes formen parte de 
ésta encuesta. Así cuando estémos preparando este reporte, no solo se le informe al Obispo lo que 
pensamos nosotros los que trabajamos para la Iglesia en cuales son las nececidades de la 
Comunidad Hispana, si no que las voces de ustedes también se hagan escuchar por el. 

 Favor de usar su telefono celular y abriendo su camara para tomar fotos, apunte hacia esta 
barra de codigo:  

 

                                              
 

 Su telefono rastreará el codigo y le presentará un enlace para oprimir que le llevara a la 
encuesta automaticamente.  
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 La encuesta se encuentra en Inglés, pero lo puede cambiar a Español oprimiendo la banderita 
americana que se encuentra a la parte de arriba a la derecha de la encuesta y cambiarlo a 
Español.   

 Al finalizer la encuesta no olvide oprimir ENVIAR. Así sus contestas lleguen a nosotros.  

 Solo para los que no tienen cellular o uso del internet se le pueda proveer la encuesta en 
papel. Favor de ver a Marta para optener una.  

 

              Gracias a todos por su participación!! 
 

Para Bautizmos: Favor de verse con el Diacono Adalberto Santiago después de la Santa Misa. Las 
clases se están llevando a cabo los segundos Viernes del mes a las 6:pm, seguido por el Bautizmo 
el día siguiente Sabado 11:am. Para Bodas, Quinciañeros, Primera Comunión, Confirmación o 
Presentación de infantes, favor de llamar a Marta Piñero a la oficina al 413-733-5823 – Ext. #132 y 
dejar su Nombre y numero de telefono. 

 

  Hora Santa – Sabados a las 7:00pm en la Iglesia 
Contáctanos en Español 

Marta Piñero 413-733-5823 Ext. 132 
 

 
 

Are you filled with guilt, shame, lack of forgiveness, bitterness, anxiety, fears and so on?   Do you have trouble sleeping?  
Negative thoughts, destructive habits, unhealthy relationships, difficulty concentrating? Are you suffering from addictions: 
drugs, alcohol, overeating, watching too much TV?  Please join us on Saturday, June 22nd  at St. Thomas the Apostle 
Parish Center, located at 89 Pine St. West Springfield for an UNBOUND: FREEDOM IN CHRIST CONFERENCE.  
9:00am-4pm.   Prayer will be available for those who want it or can be scheduled for a later date.  For more information 
and to register, please call Linda at 413-452-0886 or  email unbounddiospringfield@gmail.com. 
 

Mysteries of Fatima –Part 2 with Fr. Donald Noiseux as he continues his fascinating talk! on Sunday, June 23rd at 2pm. 
With Fatima being such a multifaceted topic and the incredible response we received asking to have Fr. Noiseux continue 
his talk on the Mysteries of Fatima, please join us! Holy Family Roman Catholic Parish Hall, 29 Sugarloaf St., So. 

Deerfield, MA. 
 

The Catholic Mirror is seeking additional nominees for the “Parish Angel” profile which is featured in each issue. 
Please send the name, contact information and some reasons why this person is a parish angel.   
E-mail s.roulier@diospringfield.org 
 

Baystate Medical Center in Springfield is in desperate need of volunteer Eucharistic Ministers to bring Holy 
Communion to patients.  We invite Eucharistic Ministers interested in assisting with this important ministry to contact 
Father Fidelis Lemchi, who serves as priest-chaplain at Baystate  fedelis.lemchi@baystatehealth.org /413-794-2627. 
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P  V  H  C LLC

Anne Marie Ferraro
LPN, Caregriver, Chaplain

Specializing in: Assited Living
        Elder Care � Nursing � Home Care

Hospice Care � Insured & Bonded
Lin. #47-445281

413-222-0495
              annemarieferraro@hotmail.com

907 Holy Name Parish, SpringÞ eld, MA (B) John Patrick Publishing Company � 800-333-3166 � www.jppc.net

Sullivan, Keating 
and Moran

Insurance Agency of SpringÞ eld, Inc.

For All Your Insurance Needs

840 Liberty Street 413-781-5750

www.skminsurance.com
Ed Keating, Bill Sullivan, Dave Mathews

LYNDALE GARAGE
David & Bob Vedovelli

Full Service Auto Care & Body Shop

We Do It All!
Complete Engine Service, Oil Changes

Tune-Ups, Tire Repair & More.
Complete Auto Body Repairs, State Insp.

87 Warehouse St.   Service: 734-3089
SpringÞ eld           Collision: 732-3750

ALL TYPES OF REPAIRS
914 Sumner Ave., Springfield
FELIX DE CESARE

(413) 733-0022(413) 733-0022

FELIX�S AUTOFELIX�S AUTO
REPAIR & TOWINGREPAIR & TOWING

BRITT E. ADORNATO, O.D.
TRACY HARADON, O.D.

Eye Examinations � Contact Lenses
M  A  O  A .  

M  S   O

453 S  A .
S

413-733-5155
F:413-733-5119 LIQUORS

896 Allen Street
SpringÞ eld, MA

413-782-7771

Rosaries From Flowers
 �Handmade from 
 the Flowers of 
 your Loved One�
 841 MAIN STREET
 TEWKSBURY, MA 01876 

www.rosariesfromß owers.com

(978) 851-9103

ROGERS MEMORIAL 
STUDIO

John F. D�Aleo, Prop.

Rock of Ages Monuments

Cemetery Lettering & Cleaning

Over 90 Years Of Service

724 EnÞ eld St., EnÞ eld, CT

860-745-2464

Member of PPOC

Pediatric Physicians’ Organization

at Boston Children’s Hospital

Beata Tyminska-Paluchowska, MD, FAAP

Magdalena Czerkawska, MD, FAAP

Sarah Osgood, NP

located at Mercy Medical Center

a�  liated with

Baystate Medical Center

299 Carew Street, Suite 210

Spring� eld, MA • (413) 732 5580

 www.yourkidsdoctors.com

 PEDIATRIC CARE ASSOCIATES

IN REMEMBRANCE OF SAMANTHA JOSEPHSON

ASK #WHATSMYNAME BEFORE YOU GET IN A RIDE SHARE

S A M I

MATCH INFORMSTOP ASK

Mallory�s Army Foundation
United Together In The Fight Against Bullying...

Don’t Just Teach Kindness... BE KINDNESS!
www.MallorysArmy.com

(973) 440-8657 • info@mallorysarmy.org
  It’s easy to join our mailing list! Just send your email address by text message:

Text MALLORYSARMY to 22828 to get started. Message and data rates may apply.

C O N N E C T I N G 

businesses to customers

in realtime!

WORSHIP

WITH US

CONTACT ME

Kathy Zechello

kzechello@jppc.net
(774) 245-9057

INCREASE YOUR 
VISIBILITY IN THE 

COMMUNITY

Place Your Ad Here
to Support Our Parish!

Under New OwnershipUnder New Ownership
Local Family BusinessLocal Family Business

FENCE CO., INC.
AGAWAM, MASSACHUSETTS

413-786-1254 • www.hastiefence.com
Serving the local community for 45 years.


